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It is an exciting time of the year as fall ministries kick off 

with Rally Day!  Leaders have been training; Sunday 

School small groups have been forming; a Rally Day 

Carnival was enjoyed by children, youth, and adults of 

all ages; Confirmation Ministry has begun and three of 

our 9th graders prepare for their Affirmation of their Bap-

tism later this month; Bible Studies are forming; the Fall 

Luncheon is just days away; new members are praying 

and studying together; God is claiming children in Bap-

tism; and the Holy Spirit is empowering with gifts for 

service and love and ministry and creative works!  Defi-

nitely an exciting and growing time!  

 

We had 109 people worshipping together for Rally Day 

as we heard of the Never-Giving-Up Love of God, a Re-

lentless Love leading to Restoration to community and 

Rejoicing (Jesus’ parables of the Lost Sheep and the Lost 

Coin found in Luke 15).  God’s grace towards us even 

though we wander is 

amazing and hum-

bling.  God does not 

wait for us to get our 

act together and 

search for God.  God 

comes to us, right 

where we are, and 

lovingly lifts us up 

and carries us  

“Which one of you, having a hun-

dred sheep and losing one of them, 

does not leave the ninety-nine in 

the wilderness and go after the one 

that is lost until he finds it?  When 

he has found it, he lays it on his 

shoulders and rejoices. And when 

he comes home, he calls together 

his friends and neighbors, saying 

to them, 'Rejoice with me, for I 

have found my sheep that was 

lost.”   

   -Luke 15:4-6 



   
home.  God doesn’t stop there; 

God desires to Restore us to 

community once again… to 

remind us of our identity as a 

child of God with brothers and 

sisters to journey with.  God 

Rejoices over us and invites us 

all to Rejoice alongside, to 

celebrate, each and every lost 

sheep that is found.    

 

God loves you with a Relent-

less, Never-Giving-Up Love.  

Every Sunday is a time of cel-

ebration.  We join together in 

worship and to receive the forgiveness that God offers through 

Jesus Christ our Lord.  God is the one who gathers us together, 

saying, Come Rejoice with me!”  For my daughter, my son, my 

child, whom was lost has been found!  And as we see the faces 

of children, adults, youth, family, friends, brothers, and sisters 

in worship and coming forward for Holy Communion… we are 

reminded of the many sheep that have been found… the many 

that God has come out to meet, has lifted up, and is carrying 

home.  We celebrate together!  “Come rejoice with me! 

 

    Your sister in Christ  

    Pastor Miranda 

“Or what woman having ten 

silver coins, if she loses one of 

them, does not light a lamp, 

sweep the house, and search 

carefully until she finds it? 

When she has found it, she 

calls together her friends and 

neighbors, saying, 'Rejoice 

with me, for I have found the 

coin that I had lost.' 10Just so, I 

tell you, there is joy in the 

presence of the angels of God 

over one sinner who repents." 

      –Luke 15:8-9 



  Sunday School 
We had an exciting kick-off to the Sunday 

School year with Rally Day on September 15th!  

Family Carnival Songs, Connecting with your SS 

class, Musical Chairs, Tower of Flour, Great 

Food (including Sundaes), Super Toss, and more!  

What a fun family day! Thank you to all of the youth and adults 

who volunteered to make Rally Day a fun, safe, kid-friendly, and 

Christ-focused day! Thank you Beth Martin and team for an 

amazing meal for Sue Diddens for all of your investment in plan-

ning and inviting!  And a special thank you to all of the volunteers 

that are beginning a new year of ministry with our children.  The 

fun and learning continue with large group opening worship and 

small group time with your friends and teachers each week! 

********** 
God’s Global Barnyard 

Sunday School offerings this fall will go to-

wards ELCA’s God’s Global Barnyard.  Physical 

offerings of canned food items and paper prod-

ucts will go to the Le-Win Food Pantry.  All of the animals in 

God’s Global Barnyard help families who are poor and hungry 

throughout the world.  Sunday School children are also gathering 

coins and bills in their “barns” throughout the week.  If you want 

to join in the fun with your own barn or ELCA World Hunger coin 

bank, contact the church office at 815-369-5552.  God’s Global 

Barnyard is a part of  ELCA World Hunger.  
********** 

“CHILDREN of the CROSS"  

LEAF RAKING 

If you wish to have your yard raked or 

knows of someone who needs their yard 

raked, please call the Church office (815-369-5552) 

and leave your name and telephone number. 



 

PRAYER CHAIN 

We lift up the following loved ones in assisted-living facili-

ties/ nursing homes, homebound, etc. in prayer. Eugene 

Becker, Ruth Pieper, Alice Price, Dorothy Weimer,  

Gladys Staderman, Philis Maher, Esther Bergman, Verl 

Price, Steve Fahr and Dorothy Wagner. They would love to 

hear from you, consider visiting, calling, or sending them a 

note. Call the church office for their address or check out 

your brand new Picture Directory :)   

 

Pastoral Care 

If you or someone you know is ill, hospitalized, or in need 

of pastoral care; please call me, Pastor Miranda, at 651-895-

2879.  With changes to rules about confidentiality at many 

of our healthcare institutions, I will not know that you or 

your family member is sick or in need unless you call.  It is 

a joy and an honor to journey with you to pray with and for 

you.         Thank you! 

       Pastor Miranda 

    Need of a ride to church on Sunday? 

            Call: 

 Troy Doubler          369-5117 

   Donna Gullickson          369-4708 

           Jean Wenzel           369-2777 

           Willie Kayser          369-2215 

            Leland Wenzel               369-4337   

We love worshipping with you, and we want to help make 

sure you can get here to join us! 

If you are interested in being added to this list of available 

drivers, please contact the church office at  



October Meetings at Good Shepherd 
 

PIECE CORPS will meet every Wednesday from 8:00 am 

to 11:30 am for the month of October.  
  
FAITH CIRCLE will not meet in October. 
 
HANNAH CIRCLE will meet not meet in October. 
 
WELCA Fall Luncheon October 1st at 12:00 pm, with Mis-

sion Trip Presentation 
 
GSLC SERVICE AT LLC October 6, 2013 at 2:30 
  
FRIENDSHIP CLUB will meet for a pot-luck dinner at 

noon on Thursday, October 10th, 2013 in the church  

Fellowship Hall. 
 
PARKINSON’S SUPPORT GROUP  will meet  

October 14, 2013, at 1:30 pm in the Fellowship Hall.  

Program “The Flu & You ”.  Sarajane will be giving flu 

shots. 
 
HYMN SING at the Lena Nursing Home will be Tuesday, 

October 8, 2013at 9:45 am. 
    
COUNCIL meets on Tuesday, October 8, 2013 at 6:00 pm. 
 
CONFIRMATION MINISTRY Wednesdays at 7:00 pm. 
 
FALL CONFIRMATION RETREAT October 25 &  
October 26, 2013 
 
MEN’S  STEAK FRY October 26, 2013 at 4:00 pm. 
 
CONFIRMATION SUNDAY: October 27, 2013. 
 
NEWSLETTER DEADLINE for the November  

Newsletter is October 15, 2013  Thank You! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 10-03 Chase Huneke 

10-04 Doug Wybourn 

10-05 Vivian Hesselbacher 

10-05 Jim Doyle 

  10-06 Beth Fahr 

10-06 Cindy Fahr 

10-07 Rene' Johnson 

10-08 Brice Swift 

10-09 Lloyd Ferris 

10-09 Krista Keene 

10-10 Val Ockerman 

10-10 Brad Smith 

10-12 Edwin Wenzel 

10-15 Steve Wybourn 

10-15 Troy Keene 

  10-16 Jeff Raders 

10-16 Denise Winder 

10-17 Dustin Drye 

10-17 Leesa Kurth 

10-18 Ruth Ann Freitag 

10-18    Sherry Freitag 

10-18 Jennifer Gile 

10-22 Dennis Bergman 

10-24 Greg Andrews 

10-25 Taryon Cornwell 

10-26 Fern Harnish 

10-26 Joanne Martin 

10-26 Duane Torkelson 

10-26 Kyle Albrecht 

10-27 Nick Rice 

10-27 Jonathan Hudik 

10-27 Danielle Koning 

10-28 Kurt Schlichting 

10-29 Mike Meyers 

10-29 Tricia Meyers 

10-30 Jason Huneke 

10-30 Lance Mueller 

10-31 Sean Cory 

If we missed a birthday (or someone in your family) please call the 

office (815-369-5552) to update our record  
 



NW Conference 2013  

Middle School Retreat @ LOMC 
“Take Up Your Cross and Follow Me”: 

October 25 & 26 
LOMC, Oregon, IL 

For 6th – 8th Graders 
Including: Night Walk & Camp Fire, Pizza, Learning, 

Prayer, Worship, Team Building & more 

Arrive: Fri. Oct. 25, 7- 7:30 p.m. 

Leave: Sat. Oct. 26 at 1 pm. 

Cost: $65.00 per participant (GSLC will cover $25 per  

GSLC youth) (includes 2 meals, pizza, soda, water, lodging,  

supplies & LOMC staff) 

Bring: Bible, Flashlight, Sleeping Bag, Pillow,  

   towel, toiletries 

Remember: Eat supper before you arrive. Dress for the 

weather, wear old shoes; we hope to be outside. 

Registration Deadline: October 18th 

 

----------------------------------------------------------------- 

“Take Up Your Cross and Follow Me” 

 NW Conference Middle School Retreat,  

Oct. 25 & 26, 2013 

Student's Name:______________________________ 

Parent/Guardian Name:  _______________________ 

and number where I can reached:_________________ 

Bring: this permission slip, Medical Release and Covenant  



Get your thinking caps on!   

 November 9 will be a fun filled evening of 

deciphering clues as  to what is on the Mystery 

Supper Menu this year.  The supper will be a 

three course meal with appetizer, main dish, and des-

sert.  The fun will start at 5:50 pm with the selection of 

your meal for the  evening.  Come and enjoy the adven-

ture and fun. Sign up by November 3 so that supplies 

may be purchased.  A good will donation will be taken to 

comer cost of the meal and to help with the Sandwich 

Ministry at the Pine Ridge Retreat.  Everyone is wel-

come to come and join in the fun and laughs as we enjoy 

a good meal.   

Questions; contact Janis Kurth 

    *********** 

 
Men's Group steak fry. 

On October 26th at 4:00pm there will be a Men's 

Group steak fry. Men of all ages are invited. Menu 

includes; rib eye steak, green beans, corn, baked pota-

toes, tossed salad, rolls & butter, dessert, and beverage. Wayne 

and Troy will give a talk on their beginnings in the church. There 

will be a sign up sheet on the bulletin board with the cost and 

number of people coming. Please sign up by  

Sunday October 20th. 

Thank you, Troy  



 Summer and Fall Fun!!  Joy, Relationships, 

 and Outreach in the Community!   
 

 



 Wild Wednesdays 2013 
We had fun on our Wild Wednesdays this  

summer!  On August 14th we went hiking at Lake Le-Aqua

-Na and learned more about the full life that Jesus offers, “I 

have come, that they may have life and have it to the full 

(John 10:10).  



Second Sunday  

Bible Study and Lunch 

All are invited to this fun time of 

connecting over a meal while we 

study God’s Word together.  On Oc-

tober 13th
  we will be studying 2nd 

Timothy together.  We will take a small section of 

Scripture each Sunday, look at in context, and talk 

about how it connects with our lives here and now.  

Read through the four short chapters of 2nd Timothy 

prior to coming, and bring a sack lunch and questions 

with you.  We will meet at noon following Sunday 

School and  

Choir Practice. 

 

 

Wednesday Evening  

Small Group Bible Study 

We will join together for our fourth 

Wednesday Evening of each month 

at 6:30pm for discussion, study, 

prayer, and connecting with one another more deeply 

in faith and life.   For our first night together we will be 

discussing “Kisses from Katie”  a moving book about a 

young adult missionary named Katie.  If you are inter-

ested in joining in.  Please sign up downstairs in the 

fellowship hall.   

See you soon! 



Highlights from September 10, 2013  

Council Meeting Minutes 
 

 Troy Doubler and Wayne Kurth were present to share with 

members an idea of having a men’s night out.  Taylor Bas-

tian brought an idea of Good Shepherd sponsoring an ad 

in the Pearl City yearbook.  Rita Lobdell made a motion to 

purchase an ad (1/8th of a page) for $75.00, motion car-

ried.   

 In Pastor’s written report she reported on a new members 

class, putting power point presentation to be used during 

worship, rode in Pearl City and Lena’s fall festival pa-

rades, helped with fall festival brochures, recruited Cindy 

Doubler and Karen Niemeier to help with After School 

programs, Rally Day on Sunday, Sept.15th, canoe trip was 

fun and most of all a great thank you to the congregation 

for helping with our move to our new house. 

 In committee reports Jean Wenzel reported on mugs for 

visitors, council gave her committee the responsibility of 

putting something together for a decision and bringing it 

to council, so it was tabled for a month.  

  Finance – Rita Lobdell would like to see a newsletter arti-

cle on tithing. Mary Lloyd on co-op said it was running 

out of funds and running out of monies. Beef at the Lena 

Fest was distributed to churches and other organizations, 

beef for next year will be sold for sandwiches at the festi-

val. Nick Baker said web site is up and running,  

  Discussion was held on the custodial position.  Taylor 

Bastian was awarded the position  

  Devotions were given by Nick Baker reminding us all to 

remember 9/11.  Meeting was closed by praying the 

Lord’s Prayer.                                                                                         
 

Complete copy of the September 10, 2013 council minutes 

is posted on the bulletin board. 



Treasurer’s Report 

Incoming August 2013  $12,001.85                       
Expenses August 2013  $11,531.16                      
Net Income (Loss)          470.69 

Income, Year to Date 2013 $89,037.91  

Expenses, Year to Date 2013 $93,503.06  

Net Income (Loss)   $(4,465.15) 

Take A Look at Our New Website  

On the website you will find information about our minis-

tries and mission work, pictures, an updated calendar, 

newsletter articles, staff info, a map to access direction  to 

GSLC, and much more.  You can stay up to date, and it of-

fers  a chance for outreach as well!  Please pass on helpful 

feedback to website team or Pastor Miranda. You can find 

it by entering www.goodshepherdlena.org 

Also: “Like us” on Facebook @ GSLCLenaIL   

https://www.facebook.com/GSLCLenaIL 

Quilts! Quilts! Quilts! 

Our faithful Piece Corps workers have already made over 

600 this year.   Quilts help with warmth, comfort, carrying 

things, are used as shelter, and in places like Pine Ridge 

Indian Reservation quilts are also a valuable gift that is of-

fered at meaningful times in people’s lives, such as funer-

als.  As a visual indication of what 600 looks like, we will 

be posting quilt “blocks” around the church.  Help us add 

color to these blocks!  Please participate by coloring 

blocks during fellowship time.  You may also color at 

home and return the colored blocks to the basket in the 

Fellowship Hall.     

http://www.goodshepherdlena.org
https://www.facebook.com/GSLCLenaIL


“The M Word” 
 Spiritual Giving may be a “touchy” subject for most 

of us.  How do we approach our congregation members 

without offending anyone?  How do we approach members 

regarding Tithing and the importance of using pledge cards? 

WWJD-What Would Jesus Do? 

          Some Suggestions: 

 Prayerful consideration of God’s gifts to us 

 Family discussions regarding the importance of 

tithing and gratification. 

 Be realistic about our expectations 

 Let Jesus do the talking: “For where your treas-

ure is there you heart will be also.” Matthew 6:21 

 In terms of money and giving, scripture’s greatest gift 

is to keep before us that the reason we give is God.  We give 

to God in response to all God has given us --- Particularly in 

the life, death and resurrection of Jesus --- and as a way of 

sharing God’s will for and work in our church, the commu-

nity, and the world. 

 During the next couple of months the Stewardship 

Committee will be providing opportunities for your consid-

eration in advance of our Annual Stewardship Campaign 

later this fall.  Most importantly, we look to you for sugges-

tions on tithing awareness in preparing and disseminating 

information to our congregation. 

 Thanking you in advance for your prayerful attention 

to this important matter. 

    Rita Lobdell,  

    Stewardship Committee Chair 



New Custodian 

We are excited to welcome Taylor Bastian to the staff of 

Good Shepherd.  She will be serving as our new custodian.  

Taylor was baptized here at Good Shepherd last December, 

is currently a senior at Pearl City High School, and has 

been an active volunteer at Good Shepherd with Sunday 

School, Vacation Bible School, the Website Team, and is 

serving as the NW Conference Representative for the  

Lutheran Youth Organization. 

 

 

Save the Date!  Exciting Things Ahead! 
New Member Sunday November 10th:  
Join us as Chuck Kraft is baptized and as we 

welcome Jesse Klosterboer, Sue Kraft, and 

Chuck Kraft as members in ministry and mis-

sion here with us at Good Shepherd!  Please 

join us in prayer for these brothers and sister 

as they prepare for baptism and for membership.  Watch 

for bios in the November newsletter. 

Sunday School Volunteer Thank You and Update  

 Meeting: Sunday November 3rd at Noon.  Lunch will 

be provided. 

Mystery Supper Saturday November 9th 

Discipleship Gathering Night November 7th  

from 6-8pm at First Lutheran Church in Freeport, IL.  

ALL are invited for this meaningful opportunity to grow 

in faith and discipleship. 

 Youth Group Nights at Good Shepherd!  Join us on 

Wednesday November 3rd and November 20th from 7-

8pm for a night of Fun and Connection!  We will contin-

ue to meet on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays throughout the 

year!  Let’s grow together!  Feel free to invite friends!  

Who will you invite? 
 



This fall, the Northern Illinois Synod will host 

Discipleship Gatherings in each of our eight 

conferences.  We have changed the name of 

our fall gatherings to Discipleship Gatherings 

to reflect the emphasis of these events over 

the next few years as we explore the faith 

practices of discipleship.  This fall, we will be exploring the practice of 

“Giving.” 
 As we explore this important aspect of discipleship, we will do so by 

emphasizing the areas of stewardship and how gifts for mission support 

are used in God’s mission.  The evening will be composed of a ministry 

fair which will include displays and representatives from our agencies, 

institutions, ministry committees, and ministry task forces of our syn-

od.  The ministry fair will be followed by a program that addresses the 

topic of “giving” and the distribution of the 2014 Mission Support re-

source packet. 
We are looking forward to an exciting event as we dig further into what it 

means to be a disciple in our faith walk.  

 Conference Fall Discipleship Gatherings: “Giving” 
Times of the Gatherings 
6:00 – 7:00 p.m.  Registration and Ministry Fairs   
7:00 – 8:00 p.m.  Program 

bŀƴŎȅ /ƻǊŜȅ, Synod Registrar 
Adm. Asst. to Pastor Gary Erickson 
and Pastor Kurt Nordby 
Northern Illinois Synod, ELCA 
Mailing Address: 639 38th Street 
Rock Island, IL 61201-2296 
Telephone: (309) 794-4004 
Fax: (309) 794-2088 
E-mail: ncorey@nisynod.org 

Conference Date Location 

East September 5 New Life Lutheran Church, Bolingbrook 

Northeast September 19 Grace Lutheran Church, Woodstock 

West October 1 Trinity Lutheran Church, Moline 

North October 10 Our Savior’s Lutheran Church, Rockford 

South October 22 St. John’s Lutheran Church, Peru 

Central October 29 Immanuel Lutheran Church, Rock Falls 

Northwest November 7 First Lutheran Church, Freeport 

Southwest  November 10 First Lutheran Church, Galesburg 

mailto:ncorey@nisynod.org


 

Sunday School Teachers  

and Volunteers for  

2013-2014 

 
  

  

   Preschool/Kindergarten     Sheila Keene  

    Billie Jo Runkle 

             Kelly Geiseman 
  
        

 1st and 2nd Grade  Cara Schriner 

     Kristy Patterson 
  
       3rd and 4th Grade   Dale Gullickson  

    Charmaine Magee 

             

     5th and 6th Grade   Michelle Andrews  

    Annie Statdfield 

              
      Music Leaders   Sue Diddens  

    Tena Rackow 
 

High School Volunteers Taylor Bastian 

      Brianna Andrews 

 

Superintendent          Sue Diddens 

 

Teachers touch eternity one heart at a time 

********** 



 

FAITH and HANNAH CIRCLES will not meet 

in October for their regular monthly meetings,      

because of our Combined Meeting/Fall Luncheon 

on October 1, 2013 at noon. We will meet in the Fellowship 

Hall at 9:00 am on Monday, September 30, 2013 for table set-up 

and food preparations. Circle members, please,  

“Don’t forget your desserts!”  

************* 

October 1, 2013:  

Faith and Hannah Circles  

Combined Meeting/ Fall Luncheon  

Date: October 1, 2013 (Tuesday)  

Time: 12 noon Luncheon in Fellowship Hall 

1:00 pm Program: “Mission Trip to Pine Ridge Indian Reserva-

tion” 
  
Setup: Circle Members will meet at 9:00 am on Monday, Sep-

tember 30, 2013 at church to set-up and decorate tables for the  

Fall Luncheon. 
  
If you would like, please bring a non-perishable food item or pa-

per product for the Lena-Winslow Food Pantry. 
  
A free-will offering will be taken for the Pine Ridge Retreat 

Center and their outreach programs. 
 
Please call Rene’ Johnson at 815-369-2818 by Sunday, Sep-

tember 29th to make your reservations or if you have any 

questions.  See flyer on Bulletin Board. 

 

All women of the church  

and their guests  

are welcome to attend.  

*********** 
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